
 
Happy New Year—The Bushes are Gone!!! 

 
Welcome back and Happy New Year to you all.  I hope you all had a lovely Christmas and have                 

enjoyed special time with families and friends. 
At the end of last year, my Christmas wish came true when, after 15 years of waiting, we finally                     

managed to get the bushes removed from the edge of the KS2 playground.  A massive thank you 
goes to Classic Gardens (parents of Evie and Isla) who undertook a job that was bigger than anyone 

expected.  We are delighted with the result and we are now thinking about what we are going to 
do with the space. 

We had always stated that the bushes must hold so many pieces of sports equipment as once they 
fell in there, they were impossible to get out so we held a competition for each junior class to 
guess how many balls/pieces of equipment we would find.  The guesses ranged from 42—371.   

With some help from Y6, we counted 445 pieces of sports equipment (mainly tennis balls).  WOW!  
Y3 were the winners and earned an extra break time. 

Thank you again to Sam and his team at Classic Gardens!  You have made an old headteacher very 
happy! 
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Dates For Your Diary 
 
 

WEDNESDAY 12th FEBRUARY 
N, R, Y1 and Y2 - Drama Workshop 

 

17th - 21st Feb  
HALF TERM 

 
MONDAY 10th MARCH 

Class Photo Day 
 

WEDNESDAY 19th MARCH 
Y2 Trip to Boltons Farm 

 
TUESDAY 25th MARCH 

3.30—Parent Consultations 
 

THURSDAY 27th MARCH 
5pm—Parent Consultations 

ATTENDANCE DATA 
 

Here are the % for attendance in  the Autumn Term 
Our target continues to be over 95%.   

Overall our attendance for 
 Autumn was 94.2% 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Well done to Y2 and Y6 who are above the 95%                 
target. 

Class % Class % 

F1 84.0% Y3 93.7% 

F2 92.3% Y4 94.0% 

Y1 93.0% Y5 94.7% 

Y2 96.2% Y6 95.9% 


